

## St. Charles Parish

## OFFICE OF THE PARISH PRESIDENT

May 15, 2024



Mr. Kevin Belanger Chief Executive Officer South Central Planning and Development Commission 5058 W. Main Street Houma, LA 70368

Dear Mr. Belanger,

In accordance with Ordinance No. 21-7-8 of the St. Charles Parish Council adopted on July 26, 2021, I am hereby renewing our Cooperative Endeavor Agreement in accordance with section 8A for the period August 1, 2024 to July 30, 2027. If this meets with your approval, please indicate so by signing below and returning one original for our files.

I want to take this opportunity to thank you and the members of the Commission for your continued work in providing this most needed service to the citizens of St. Charles Parish.

Sincerely,

Matthew Jewell

St. Charles Parish President

Mtt\_ Jowell

Kevin Belanger

Chief Executive Officer

South Central Planning & Development Commission

CC: Mike Palamone – CAO St. Charles Parish Council